FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Question 1. The total number of lock-up domestic garages owned by your council.

Currently there are 1,129 domestic garages which are owned by the council. 

Question 2. The total number of these garages that are currently empty.

Currently, 628 of our garages are empty.
Not all of our empty garages are available for letting. A number of them are currently being held due to potential redevelopment work on those sites.
· 327 of our empty garages are available for letting.
· 301 of our empty garages are currently being held and are not available for letting.
Question 3. The total number that are currently let to council estate residents.

Of the 501 garages which are currently let, 160 of these are let to someone who is also a current council housing tenant.
Question 4. The total number that are let to non council estate residents.

The remaining 341 garages are currently let to persons who don’t hold an existing residential council tenancy.
Question 5. The estimated average total space in sq ft of all the council-owned garages.

Our IT system does not hold information in relation to the floor spaces of our garages. The only way we could answer this question would be to physically send out a member of staff with a tape measure; this would be extensive piece of work. If, for the sake of argument, it took 15 minutes on average for a member of staff to travel to a garage, measure it and record it, then it would take 282 hours for that person to visit all of the garages in our stock. This is therefore a refusal notice under section 12 of the FOI Act – exceeds the appropriate limit.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
